

CITY OF RAPID CITY

300 SIXTH STREET RAPID CITY, SOUTH DAKOTA 57701

PARKS AND RECREATION DEPARTMENT

> Jerry W. Cole, Director (605) 394-5225

> Jeri Taton Administrative Assistant (605) 394-5225

Lon Van Deusen, Parks & Cemetery Manager (605) 394-4175

Doug Lowe, Recreation Manager (605) 394-4168

James (JJ) Walraven Golf Superintendent (605) 394-4199

Duncan Olney Aquatics Manager (605) 394-4168 Parks and Recreation Memo

Date: April 12, 2006

To: CIP Committee

From: Jerry W. Cole, Director

Subject: Sports Facility Partnership Fund

The City Council authorized the Sports Facility Partnership Fund in 2004 to provide funding for upgrades to Rapid City's sports facilities which are leased to non-profit organizations. In 2006, we received six applications for funding from the following organizations:

- Rapid City Softball Association Sprinkler System Repairs
- Rapid City Softball Association Asphalting
- Rapid City Softball Association Player Warm-Up Areas
- BH Pony League Baseball Field Improvements (Phase 2)
- Soccer Rapid City Polo Field Renovation
- Baseball 320, Inc. Modify bleachers and add seating

Two of the applications from the Softball Association were withdrawn because the projects are not eligible for CIP funding. The application submitted by Baseball 320, Inc. was also withdrawn because they have decided to prepare a master plan for their entire complex before submitting any grant applications.

The Parks & Recreation Advisory Board has reviewed the remaining applications. At the meeting on April 10, 2006 the Advisory Board passed a motion to recommend that the following projects be approved for funding from the 2006 Sports Facility Partnership Fund:

1.	Black Hills Pony League	\$ 6,079.46
2.	Rapid City Softball Association	\$14,362.22
3.	Soccer Rapid City	\$24,999.00

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to call.